Saint Joseph Parish Council meeting minutes —Tuesday, July 10, 2018
Meeting was called to order by Patti at 7:05 pm.
Present: Patti Behrens, Gina Petry, Jamey Siegert, Brian Timmerman, John Sherrer, Theresa Slein, James Debilzen, Laura Leigh, Terry Dickenson, Gerry Rupinger, Les Skertchly, & Father Dave
Father opened with a prayer.
Brian made the motion to accept the May meeting minutes and this was seconded by Patti.  Motion was accepted by all. 
Fr. Dave stated that Marge Hollenberger will be stepping away from the Parish Council for health reasons.  
The building and grounds were discussed.  Brian said the Committee is working on the leaking skylight.  The floor scrubber has been delivered.  They are still looking for bids for painting the exterior windows and beams.  Parking lot lights have been installed.  The Committee discussed the repair that has been made to the gutters to avoid leaking in the winter as ice was forming.  Brian will bring up at the next meeting about working on numbering the outside doors and lettering the inside doors for the police department. 
The Finance Committee was discussed.  Jason stated he has met with the accountant and Theresa to work on setting up the auto bill payment for the parish bills.  Jason will also be working with Theresa to get the online giving up and running for parishioners.  Gina asked to get monthly statements.  Finance has also reached out to the Building and Grounds Committee for their 2019 budget.
Update for Parish Hall Fundraiser:  Gina gave a summary of our fund raising plans to our new parish council members.  She discussed all the plans and activities that are scheduled.  She is still waiting for bids for the flooring and painting. 
Father Dave’s report: The upcoming budget for 2019 is in the works.  The Three Blind Mice has installed the four security cameras and Theresa is able to monitor them in her office.  Gerry suggested possibly putting up signs on the doors saying there are security cameras in place.  Father said that tonight we need to have election of new officers. 
Theresa reported that the parish is paying too much money for phone and Internet from Frontier.  She is looking into getting Charter for the parish.  Gina brought up the possibility that we may have a contract with Frontier so Theresa will have to look into that with Frontier.  Everyone agreed it seemed the right thing to go with Charter.   
Election of new officers: 
	Chair is Patti Behrens.  Terry made the motion and seconded by James.
	Vice Chair is James Debilzen.  Gina made the motion and seconded by Laura.
	Secretary is Brian Timmerman. Terry made the motion and seconded by Gina.
Father concluded the meeting with a prayer.  
Gina made the motion to adjourn and this was seconded by Jason.  Meeting closed at 8:10 pm.
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